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             December 2021 Newsletter 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we draw closer to the end of this year I wanted to take this opportunity again to thank you all sincerely for all your support and understanding for what has been another very different and challenging year. Thank you for working alongside us to support the well-being of all our children, families and staff through all the changes due to COVID-19. 
I would like to again assure all our families that we are taking the utmost caution to ensure we are a COVID safe centre and the safety of all our children, staff and families are paramount. During this time I understand communication is crucial and as parents and carers cannot enter the centre I wanted to write to let you all know what we have been doing in the centre and our plans for the run up to Christmas.
Dates for your dairy:
Wednesday 22nd December – Nursery closes for Christmas break for all term time sessions 
Thursday 6th January 2022– Centre re-opens for all children
Christmas Cards:
Christmas 2021 again is going to be a little different for everyone, previously children have been able to bring in cards and hand them to their friends. This year we are suggesting that we share Christmas cards and wishes through our Learning Journals. If your child makes a card at home, or for our younger children, take a photo of them holding a Christmas card, you can then upload to their journal, and we will happily share it to their friends profile with your permission, wishing them a Merry Christmas. This will be a lovely way to spread Christmas cheer and also ensure we are complying with all Government and Authority guidance to keep everyone safe.

Gifts:

At this time of year parents quite often send their child in with a gift for their keyworker and again due to COVID restrictions we are asking you not to do this. We understand you may want to give thanks to your child’s keyworker and we really appreciate this but with current restrictions, as well as the additional cost to families, we would like to minimise items brought into the centre. However you can upload Christmas messages through your child’s learning journals or private message to our Facebook page and staff will be able to access this. Thank you in advance for your continued support during this very challenging time.
Christmas Jumper Day:

Christmas Jumper Day is on Friday 10th December and we are asking if children can wear something festive or festive colours on that day however children are welcome to wear festive colours/clothing throughout December if they wish.
Christmas Countdown:

This year we cannot have our usual Christmas events therefore we have planned a variety of fun events for the children throughout December and I have attached a copy of the Christmas Countdown Calendar to share with you.

Christmas Festive Funtimes:
Our run up to Christmas this year will be different as we cannot have our usual parties out with our centre although we will still make this a magical time for your child with lots of festive fun activities. Please check in to your child’s Online Learning Journal to see what they are doing throughout the month. All parties and events have been added to the Christmas Countdown calendar.
Reminders to support our COVID secure centre:
· Do not send your child to nursery if they are unwell and/or are displaying any COVID symptoms (please see below for a reminder of symptoms).
· If your child has/ develops a temperature please keep them at home.

· Please do not administer fever reducing medication prior to your child attending the centre as this can give a false reading of their temperature.
· All adults to wear a face covering within the grounds of our centre for drop off and pick up at all times.

· Please ensure your child has warm clothing as all our indoor spaces are well ventilated.
· Please provide your child with waterproof clothing for outdoor play.
· Do not bring toys or any unnecessary bags (to limit the transmission of infection).
· Please keep to the guidance of only one adult to drop off/collect your child.
· Please adhere to the 2 metre distance at all times.
· Please use your child’s Online Learning Journals to keep informed of what your child has been doing at nursery and follow our Facebook and Twitter pages for updates.
· Please call the nursery if you have any questions or queries as at this time we cannot have lengthy conversations during drop off and pick up times to ensure safety for all. You can contact us on 01563 522722.
Reminder of COVID symptoms:

The most common symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are: 

• A high temperature or fever 
• A new continuous cough 
• A loss of, or change in sense of smell or taste 

If your child develops one of these symptoms then do not send them into the centre.  They (and any household members), should self-isolate whilst your child with symptoms is tested.
Cohort Groups:
As you may be aware we are operating cohort groups to ensure we are following all government guidance and complying with all the rules to ensure safety for all. Our 0-2 and 2-3 children are classed as one cohort which allows the children to be in their own room, have access to the other room and all have access to the garden. The numbers in our 0-3 cohorts have been reduced this year to allow the children access to the rooms and garden in a safe manner. The staff in these rooms are as follows:
0-2 Room (Playroom 2)
Greg, Morag and Lindsay
0-3 Room (Playroom 3)

Elizabeth, Rachel, Margaret, Cherry, Sharon, Stephen and Joanne
Playroom 2 and 3 have again been very busy planning Home link activities for you to enjoy with your child and this month’s focus was in conjunction with celebrating World Nursery Rhyme Week. Well done everyone and thank you to all parents and carers for supporting these experiences. 
The children have been taking part in a variety of outdoor learning experiences and adventures. They have been visiting the secret garden and using their imagination through hunting for bugs and accessing the mud kitchen. Our outdoor reading nook has been revamped with a variety of photos for the children to see and chat about and also we have purchased some lovely outdoor scatter cushions to make the area more comfortable and inviting. The children are using this area well. We have also added to our loose parts collection and the children are investigating all the resources and also transporting them to different areas within the room and garden.

Playroom 1 (3 & 4 year olds)
Playroom 1 has 2 cohort groups this term and we have again split the areas into 2 zones, one zone uses the large hall area as a playroom and has access to the main garden, the other zone is based in the main playroom with access to the side garden.

Staff:
Andrea, Kirsty, Siobhan, Harpreet, Kara and Nikki are in Cohort 1.
Steven, Christine, Stacey, Katie, Emma and Amanda are in Cohort 2.
Both Cohorts have been looking at safety around fire and discussing how we would get help in different situations. The children from Cohort 1 made a fire engine using a variety of materials and this promoted great discussion and a deeper understanding of the Fire service. Cohort 2 added to our outdoor cabin to make a Fire Station which again prompted great discussion through role play situations.
As we are now in December both Cohorts have been busy planning for all the Christmas fun activities starting with practising their songs which will be shared through the journals once all videos are taken.
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Both Cohorts have started decorating the playroom areas and planning many fun activities for the children to take part in. Both Cohorts have had a very special visitors return this year………… Rudy the Elf has arrived in Cohort 1 and Mr Elf has arrived in Cohort 2 to join us for the Christmas period. The children have been so excited to see what their Elf’s have been up to overnight!
Christmas Concert: 
To keep everyone safe and to follow COVID guidelines, we will not be able to have a Christmas Concert this year. However, we are planning on recording short videos of all our Key groups (Playroom 1) singing a Christmas song and then collate the videos into 1 video which will be published on the Online Learning Journals, our Facebook page, Twitter and the Flowerbank GLOW page. 

Please let us know if you DO NOT consent to your child being recorded in the video by replying to the email you received through your child’s online journal.

Thank you all for your continued support!
Please engage with your child’s Online Learning Journal to see more of what your child has been learning and how you can support their individual learning journey.

GLOW:
Please find below a link to our GLOW page which will keep you updated with all our centre news and important letters and updates.
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/ea/flowerbankecc/
Winter Wonderland:
As we are still following COVID mitigations and parents cannot enter the building to see all the Christmas experiences on offer we will shortly start the process of decorating our outdoor entrance areas and garden areas with lights to help us spread some Christmas Cheer for all our children and families. We are asking if anyone has any leftover/ surplus decorations that we could use outdoors (any light must be battery operated as we do not have outside sockets). Please reply on the journals or speak to a member of the management if you wish to donate any items. 
Outdoor Clothing:
As your child is spending the majority of their session outdoors can we please ask that they are dressed in suitable waterproof clothing and also if you can bring a spare set of clothes to allow us to change your child should they require this.

Thematic Inspection

Finally we want to share some lovely news with you. We were part of the Thematic Inspections that HMIe were carrying out recently and the area that the Inspector focussed on was Outdoor Learning. The feedback from the Inspection was very positive and she said she thoroughly enjoyed her visit to Flowerbank and felt very welcomed by all. She also said the children were extremely confident in their learning and that our Outdoor Learning environment had no gaps and covered all areas of the curriculum. The children were all very engaged and having fun whilst being supported by a very enthusiastic and passionate staff team. She could also see the impact of all the training that staff had undertaken and also the funding we had secured in terms of food for thought and the inclusion fund. She noted that staff were very knowledgeable of the children and attuned to their needs and responded accordingly.
Thank you to all parents and carers for your continued support ( and we would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year
From Margaret and all the Staff at Flowerbank ECC
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